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Summary:-

At the Committee on the 16 July 2004, the Committee agreed Report P.35/04, which amended the Right to Speak scheme to overcome a number of inconsistencies in the scheme.  In doing so concerns have subsequently been raised that it unintentionally removed the long held tradition of Ward Members requesting an application to be reported to Committee so they can support the application.  This report seeks to make minor rewording to the scheme to allow this to continue, whilst still overcoming some of the inconsistencies identified in Report P.35/04.

Recommendation:-

It is recommended that the amended scheme detailed in the Appendix be approved as the Scheme for Representation in Respect of Planning Applications and a copy be sent to all Members of the Council.

Alan Eales

Head of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Alan Eales
Ext:
7170

To the Chairman and Members of the 






 P.48/04
Development Control Committee

1.0
Introduction

1.1
The Scheme for Representations in Respect of Planning Applications was first approved by the Planning and Land Use Sub Committee on the 17 March 2000.  The scheme has subsequently been amended on a number of occasions, the last being in Report P35/04, considered by the Committee on the 16 July 2004.  

1.2
That Report addressed a number of issues that had arisen during the previous two or three Development Control Committees.  These were:

· Supporters of applications and applicants speaking on applications which are recommended for approval; 

· Applicants or Agents speaking on applications, which are recommended for refusal and where there are no objections; and 

· Ward Councillors addressing the Development Control Committee and objecting to an application, without the opportunity for the applicant or agent being able to respond.

2.0
Proposed Changes to the Right to Speak Policy

2.1 In doing so the changes effectively prevented a long held tradition of Ward Members requesting an application to be reported to Committee so they can support the application.  This report seeks to make minor amendments to the scheme to allow this to continue, whilst still overcoming some of the inconsistencies identified above.

2.2 Ward Councillors who wish to support an applicant in their Ward will have to inform the Committee Clerks that they wish to speak at the Development Control Committee in the same manner as the public.  The proposed amended ‘Right to Speak’ Scheme is included as an Appendix.

To the Chairman and Members of the 






 P.48/04

Development Control Committee

3.0
Recommendation

3.1
It is recommended that the amended scheme detailed in the Appendix be approved as the scheme for Representation in Respect of Planning Applications and a copy be sent to all Members of the Council.

Alan Eales

Head of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Alan Eales


Ext:
7170


APPENDIX

THE SCHEME FOR REPRESENTATIONS IN RESPECT OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS ‘THE RIGHT TO SPEAK’

AMENDMENTS
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